Policy and Regulation Team
Vantage House
Washingley Road
Huntingdon

Cambs

PE29 6SR

23 September 2018

Dear Madam/Sir

Re: PR0480

Proposed Residents’ Permit Parking Scheme- Victoria Road Area, Cambridge
| am writing to say that | strongly support the proposed scheme.

My preference would be for a city-wide approach: as the enclosed document “On-Street Parking” by
Smarter Cambridge Transport argues, this is:

® More effective in reducing congestion

o Less divisive

s Proven to have worked in other cities (including Oxford, Bristol and Edinburgh- “despite
initial resistance, parking controls have proved to be popular with residents and beneficial to
those cities”)

However, in the absence of a proposal for a city-wide approach, as a resident of [ N |EGcNz:G '
support the implementation of the Victoria Road Area scheme.

On a technical point, | am unsure why the restricted period has been proposed as 9am-5pm Monday
to Saturday when the adjacent residents’ permit parking scheme (Castle East) is 9am —6pm
Monday-Saturday. It seems more logical and easier to enforce if it is the same in both areas.

Yours faithfully













This process of iterative expansion of residents’ parking, common to most UK cities,
invariably pushes a problem onto a new set of residents and only marginally reduces
congestion. A city-wide approach is more effective and less divisive. Some cities have
already demonstrated that this approach works, including Oxford, Bristol and Edinburgh:
despite initial resistance, parking controls have proved to be popular with residents and
beneficial to those cities.

The problem of commuter parking is now acute in many parts of the city, so a co-ordinated
rather than piecemeal response is needed urgently.

Parking as a transport issue

Any review of parking controls needs to be set in the context of transport within the city, and
people’s transport choices:

» The availability of free parking attracts cars into city, contributing to congestion and
pollution.

o This has become more evident since the introduction in 2014 of a £1 charge to park at
Park & Ride sites. According to the County Council Traffic Monitoring Report 20135,
Park & Ride passenger journeys in 2015 numbered 3,183,708, a 17.6% decrease on
the 2011 peak of 3,862,927. That fall equates to an average of 1,860 customer
journeys per day, most of which are now being made by driving and parking in the
city instead.

o All wards that do not currently have residents parking restrictions are affected,
especially those within walking distance of the city centre, Addenbrooke’s,
Cambridge train station and, from May 2017, Cambridge North train station.

» No figures have been published for the numbers of commuter vehicles parking on
residential streets, but extrapolating from anecdotal figures it is likely to be in the low
thousands.

« ‘Cruising’ in search of parking spaces adds vehicle mileage, also contributing to
congestion and pollution.

o Free commuter parking competes with bus services and park-and-ride. In the worst
case it makes services unviable for a commercial bus operator without public subsidy.

o Free parking also competes with council-run car parks. Nobody likes to pay to park,
but city roads are expensive to manage and maintain: paying for parking is a fair way
for road users to contribute to those costs.

Reducing or eliminating free commuter parking will therefore reduce congestion and
pollution, and create demand for public transport. Reduced congestion in the city will
make bus services more reliable. The net effect will be to start a virtuous circle of more
convenient and reliable bus services attracting more passengers, creating demand for an
expansion in services.
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3.

The proposed scheme is unlikely to deliver the stated benefits for residents.

There are 472 households in the Victoria Road area. The current proposals allow for 177
resident parking spaces (including disabled).

The plans show that the number of spaces available to residents would be substantially
reduced as compared with those currently in use.

The data imply that the Council would be prepared-to issue up to 944 resident permits
(two per household) for 177 spaces. While this is an upper limit, it is reasonable to
assume that at any one time there would be at least three times as many permits as
parking spaces in the area.

Residents will not benefit overall from the introduction of such a scheme. In some streets
they will be markedly worse off, while in others the ‘overspill’ resident parking is likely to
exceed any gains from the exclusion of commuters.

The rationing of Visitor Permits is unreasonable and inequitable.

The rationing of visitor permits to 20 per annum (100 visits) per applicant allows for a
little under two visits per week.

This is an inappropriate and intrusive aspect of the proposed scheme. It is also
inequitable, since (as Councillors have previously acknowledged) any restriction on visitor
permits has a disproportionate impact on certain groups (including, for example, the
elderly, the vulnerable, those who live alone, and those who do not have a car but whose
visitors will nevertheless be restricted).

The Council appears to believe that limiting the number of visitor permits, like increasing
the price, will ‘encourage consideration of the use of sustainable transport alternatives
such as walking, cycling and public transport’ (Agenda Item 5, Highways and Community
Infrastructure Committee, 14.11.17).

Whilst the wider aim is laudable, not all visitors are able to make their journey by foot or
bicycle, and public transport in Cambridge is profoundly inadequate. Victoria Road has
one, infrequent and unreliable, bus service (Citi 8), which has deteriorated with every
change imposed by Stagecoach in recent years. It should be noted that Victoria Road is
not directly accessible by public transport from any of the Park and Ride schemes that
serve the city.

While some groups will be particularly badly affected, accommodating visitors will
become difficult for many residents. These difficulties would be compounded by any
extension of the proposed operational hours of the scheme (9am—5pm, Monday to
Saturday), and therefore pressures for such extension should be resisted.
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5. Since any eventual scheme may differ in material detail from those set out in the public
and statutory consultations, the level of support for a scheme cannot reliably be
ascertained from these consultations.

The public consultation described the proposed scheme in terms of the type of parking
controls (shown on the maps); the proposed operational hours/days; and the conditions
and prices of permits.

The outcome of the consultation was expressed (in the letter from the Policy and
Regulation team) in terms of simple numbers and percentages supporting or opposing
‘the proposed scheme’. It seems that respondents also supported the operational hours
of 9am to 5pm, Monday to Saturday.

Now, at the Statutory Consultation stage, the details of the scheme have been altered as
compared with those presented in the public consultation (with significantly reduced
parking in Primrose Street, for example). The details might change again in response to
representations received by 28 September.

It cannot be claimed that support for a scheme has been ascertained when ‘the scheme’
itself is a moving target. A resident who supported the scheme in June might not do so
now on the basis of the current plans—and these might change again in any scheme that
is eventually implemented. Thus the already flimsy premise for proceeding with the
scheme is weakened further.

This is a serious flaw in the process.

Any further changes to the scheme (including changes to operational hours, permit
conditions, or the nature of the proposed parking controls) must be the subject of
renewed advertisement and consultation.

6. Information provided at the Statutory Consultation stage is inadequate and
insufficiently accessible.

The Statutory Consultation does little to encourage active engagement. Whilst a letter
from the Policy and Regulation team (dated 3 September 2018) was delivered to
addresses in the Victoria Road area, no maps or updated information were included with
the letter.

Instead, and despite the significant implications of the removal of free on-street parking
in their area, residents are required to take the initiative to find information on the
Council’s website or go in person to Shire Hall. No provision appears to have been made
for those residents who might be unable to access information in these ways.

The website itself is not easy to navigate. It requires considerable time and effort to find
all the relevant information, and critical elements are not easily printed to allow for
detailed scrutiny. The new plans are less clear, and more difficult to interpret, than those
made available at the public consultation stage.

Overall, therefore, it is challenging even for residents with the requisite facilities to
discover and fully understand the details of the scheme that is now proposed. (And even
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if they do, they cannot be confident that this is the scheme that will eventually be
implemented—see point 5 above.)

7. The Public Notice dated 5" September 2018 provides inadequate and misleading
information about Visitor Permits.

In the Public Notice, it is stated that “visitor permits cost £12 for 5 days’ parking (£2.40
per day)”.

Itis difficult to find unambiguous information about visitor permits. However, the above
statement would seem to be correct only in the unusual case where each of the five visits
allowed by a permit lasts for a whole day.

The Public Notice should have made it clear that each visitor permit (costing £12) allows
for five separate visits of up to one day, and that the cost of each visit (not each day on
which visitors park) is £2-40. The implications are materially different.

The Public Notice also omits the crucial information that visitor permits are rationed, so
that applicants may apply for no more than 20 permits per year (see point 4 above).

It is unacceptable that the Public Notice misleads residents by understating the costs and

inconvenience involved in providing parking for their visitors, and omitting the fact that
they will be unable to do so at all once they have used their limited quota of visitor

permits.

23 September 2018




12th September, 2018

Re: PR0480

Dear Sir,

[ am the owner of G

[ write to object to the proposed Residents’ Parking Scheme for Garden Walk,
Cambridge, because:

1) The problem of day parking by non-residents, who work in Cambridge,
has already been solved more cheaply by Bateson Road and Garden Walk
being designated “Access Only”. That regulation should be enforced.

2) My house is let to | University students,
who need motor vehicles to travel to their attachments. They already
incur tuition fee and loan debts approaching £100,000 and it is
unreasonable to ask them to pay for parking permits for themselves and
their visitors. Rightly, they do not pay Council Tax and this scheme is an
unjustifiable method of extracting money from them.

3) The designation of the wider northern part of Garden Walk as yellow-
lined appears to prevent contractors’ vehicle parking outside No. i
hindering their ability to do essential building and garden maintenance.

4) My access to the property for inspection and maintenance purposes is
also impaired.

5) The limited number of parking spaces makes it inevitable that those who
pay for them may not find a vacant space. That is a recipe for disaffection.

6) The main outcome of the scheme is to raise revenue for the Council from
hard-pressed groups, for whom tax reductions are more appropriate.

Consequently, I trust that the plan for Garden Walk will be withdrawn.





